Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday January 16th.2023
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.B.Coe  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.S.Cutts Mrs.M.Rodgers  
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  Mr.D.Roper (NCC) 

Apologies: Mr.R.Wilks  
a) Public participation None
b) Police Report  Eight incidents had been recorded in November
c) NCC & BDC Reports Cllr.Roper reported that the NCC devolution deal with the government would be decided on the 17th. but was likely to be the subject of a legal challenge by district councils. Cllr.Holland said that it was still planned to make no increase in the BDC share of the precept.. BDC were considering a joint venture company with other district councils and Anglian Water to set up nutrient neutrality offset projects which could enable construction projects to proceed. Travellers sites had now been included in the Greater Norwich Plan with the nearest ones being in Horsford and Stratton Strawless.
d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Cllr.Hegarty gave a detailed report on committee proceedings and stated that whilst airport business had improved considerably it had still to reach pre-pandemic levels.
e) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee. 
3. Minutes of the meeting on December 19th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that all allotment rents had been issued and that around 75% had been paid to date.
5.  Planning None to consider
6. Parish Precept The Council considered a detailed report from the Clerk on projected income and expenditure. It was decided to set the parish precept at £27,900 which with the increase of over 5% in the number of properties due to the Manor Road development would effectively mean no increase on the individual household charge.
7. Working Party This advisory group had commissioned a survey at the school to assess the future demand and location of any additional play equipment. They would also be asking for the views of the adult population via an article in the Journal.
8. Correspondence None
9. Accounts due for payment









Npower

Lighting electricity (inc.VAT)


£115.07

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)




£604.62


10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would chase the re-instatement of the bollard at the crematorium entrance. The suggestion of creating a “warm room” did not command support. Potholes were reported in Swan Street and at the junction of Crown Road and Old Norwich Road. The Clerk would see if the local authority would clear leaves from the pavement on Norwich Road. The nuisance caused by night time motor vehicles on the Abbey Farm estate would be reported to the owner’s agent Bidwells for action. Concern was expressed by the Council’s representative on the St.Faiths Centre committee that a number of members and a trustee were intending to step down. The Clerk would write to point out the necessity of replacing the Trustee in line with the Trust Deed. The Council’s representative would report to each Council meeting.
11. Next meeting February 20th. Mission Room 7.30 p.m.



